EHCP Annual Reviews – Important Reminder:

Dear Colleagues,

Welcome back to the new academic year I do hope that you had a good summer break and are ready for the new academic year.

Last year has proven to be our busiest year so far in SEN. We are expecting this year to be very similar. With that in mind I just need to remind schools of our joint statutory responsibilities under the SEND regulations when it comes to annual review of EHCP’s’.

There was a recent High Court ruling called the Devon ruling which clarified timescales for EHCP annual reviews which has resulted in reduced timescales to complete the process.

Further to this there are now more stringent performance indicators for Local Authorities and their partners. We are now measured on meeting annual review statutory deadlines by DFE through the annual SEN2 Census. 2025 will be the first year that this has become a national performance indicator for Local Authorities.

Schools and colleges are an integral part of this process and it is vital that we continue to work together to ensure these timescales are met. 

This means it is more critical than ever that the review is held within twelve months and the paperwork is submitted no later than two weeks following the review meeting date. 

With this in mind please ensure that your schools EHCP Plan Coordinator is invited to the annual reviews. While we are unable to attend every review meeting, we do prioritise transition years such as Year 5/6, Year 9 and Year 11 upwards. 


In order to facilitate an effective and purposeful review we ask:

1. All paperwork is distributed to all parties two weeks before the meeting date.
1. That the review is of the most current EHCP.
1. That the child or young person participates in their annual review meeting, even if it is for a very short period.
1. Updated advice or reports are gained from all involved parties including health and social care.
1. For pupils of NCY 9 and upwards transition planning must be an integral part of the annual review meeting
1. Coventry Annual/ Transition Review paperwork is used to include an annotated plan where significant changes are required. All paperwork can be found here: https://www.coventry.gov.uk/downloads/download/3594/education_-_ehc_needs_assessment_process 

The Local Authority will review the paperwork upon receipt and make amendments to the EHCP only where there are substantial changes. Please see below for when it is deemed appropriate to amend an EHCP:
SEND CoP 9.193 - EHC plans are not expected to be amended on a very frequent basis. However, an EHC plan may need to be amended at other times where, for example, there are changes in health or social care provision resulting from minor or specific changes in the child or young person’s circumstances.

The Statutory Assessment and Review Service are committed to ensuring that these timescales are met for the pupils of Coventry and reporting the schools’ submissions timescales and the LA response to the DFE. 

We would like to thank you in advance for your support in this matter, if you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us.


